MACA Minutes November 1, 2016
The meeting was called to order by President Jim McCarty at 7 pm. Officers and directors in attendance included; Tom Abare, Kurt Meier, Sue Zimmerman, Janet Steiner, Frank Obermeyer, Russ and Jenny  Ferneding.

Police Report:  Sgt. Hank Ward reported.  It was a good October despite a few auto break-ins (Half the thefts were from unlocked cars.) and Fed-Ex/ UPS package thefts. For those who are getting packages delivered, he suggested that they tell the delivery people to put the package in an inconspicuous location. At the Safety Sector meeting he reported that a man left a $3,000 engagement ring in his car. It was stolen, but the man went to pawn shops with a picture of the ring. When two guys came in with the ring, the pawn dealer called the police. An arrest was made and the ring is with the owner. Today Officer Chilton caught someone because a citizen called when she saw a person checking out cars; it turns out he was stealing from cars and had some stolen items. There is a gadget that can pick up the signal from your key fob in your house and open your nearby car.  Keep the keys for your car in a metal container (blocks the signal) or not close to your car.  Questions: A person on Oregon saw someone knocking on doors at 1 am. In this case call 911or 765-1212; he may be checking if anyone is home for break-in purposes. There will be more police cars on the Hill per Captain Davis. The drug activity brought up by the folks on Martin Dr. and the footage one individual took resulted in a warrant out for arrest. The next Safety Sector meeting is Weds. Nov. 16, 5:30 at HCI; all residents are invited to attend.  Marilyn mentioned that a homeless camp is under the viaduct. Police are working on clearing such things, but laws and procedures hamper quick action.  Jenny brought up the problem of aggressive panhandlers downtown. There are some ordinances to arrest; for instance panhandlers can’t walk up to cars to take things. The Law Dept. has problems with the current laws for a permanent solution.  It is not illegal to give to panhandlers.  The discussion continued mentioning that there is a syndicate-like organization of panhandlers.  The Law Dept. is working on the problem; a new plan is in the works.
Fire Dept: Capt. James Walsh There were no structural fires on the Hill last month. They will be checking hydrants to drain water before winter temperatures cause freezing.  Fire Dept. has smoke and carbon detectors programs. The Dept. will install, l if you can’t do it.  The problem of parking on Guido and possibly making access of fire truck to get to the church was brought up.  The plan for Guido is to back into so parking on Pavilion is more critical. The issue of Oregon St. when there was the lightning fire was brought up and what had to be done. If anyone has a concern about emergency vehicle access, contact the Fire Safety Dept.  The monthly runs range from 250-300 a month for our station which includes runs to the river, carbon monoxide, elevator rescues, and car accidents. The station is getting a new fireboat for the river. 
Approval of minutes: The minutes were approved as they appeared online and at the meeting. Tom Abare moved; Mark Ahern seconded.

President’s Report:  Jim thanked the people who are making the Hill a better place to live with things like the Halloween event, Clean Up, Nouveau Beaujolais, Reindog, Luminary Night etc. Jim introduced a new resident to the Hill, Tom Miller.
 Vice-president’s Report: Kurt Meier reminded people of the return of Nouveau Beaujolais.  He and Tom Nurre need a cart of some sort to haul the wine cask in the parade.  There is a need for an official dog reviewer for the parade (bring dog treats). The activities begin at 5:30 in front of the Bar and Grill.  An addition will be made to the Mt. Adams Recognition plaque. 
Nominating Committee:  Janet Steiner proposed Bill Moran to be on the slate to replace term limited Brian McIntosh as Director. Jim McCarty explained the process and asked if there were nominations from the floor.  There were none. Bill Moran was approved for the election slate. She also brought the League of Woman Voters newspaper for anyone in the meeting. Jim thanked Janet and her committee.

Committee Reports:

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare … There was 1 new lifetime membership and 1 new annual. $795 came in from the Grapevine. $215 was paid for Postal Pre-sort permit. We received $6,800 from NSP funds for 2016 fiscal year.  Cash on hand $38,000.
MABA: Sue Zimmerman thanked all those who worked at Fall Clean Up and to Bow Tie and Chapter for coffee and lunch. December 3 at 9:30 is Deck the Monk for the Holidays. Meet at Bow Tie.  There will also be people needed to add greenery to the business pots and the bridge flower boxes. December 18 is Luminary Night.  Lisa Massa is in charge. We have already made up 280 luminary kits. After Thanksgiving Street Captains will put order forms in your mailboxes.  The kits are $10 each.  There will be Mr. and Mrs. Claus, singing, and a trolley to view the Hill.

Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Jenny Ferneding talked about the street cleaning of the business district and said it will be in discussion at Thursday’s Directors’ meeting.

Membership: Jim Horrigan reported one new lifetime membership.

NSP: Terri Abare… We have received the $6,800 and there is now available $900 more for each neighborhood. Jim Horrigan attended that meeting to get the process started for the available extra funds.

Grapevine:  M’ellen Horrigan reminded people that today, Nov. 1, was the deadline for the Winter Issue which will be out December 1.We have two new people to help: Marilyn Ormsbee will be our photographer and Terri Abare with do feature articles.
Business Guild: M’ellen Horrigan reported that the new lighting has been installed on all locations except Longworth’s (on order).  The lighting is used on weekends when the bars close at 2 am.  Summerfair was impressed by the turnout in September, and artists liked the venue. They may want to repeat the event.  Towne Properties paid $5,400 for the trees that were planted on St. Gregory to be larger (bigger trunks).  Reindog December 10 Marty Brennaman and Pat Barry will be marshals.  Betsy Kortekamp will be selling Reindog hats for MABA.  Santa Con is the same day as Reindog Parade.  Residents are asked to be alert for posters advertising parties. This was the situation. A private party was scheduled and somehow posters were made advertising the party.  The bar where the party was to be held had no idea that the news of it went viral.  The result was many unintended guests showed up.  If you see any posters or internet venue advertising a private party, please contact the bar, so they can have the site or posters taken down.  Jim McCarty added that Tavern Guild is really coming together to eliminate problems.
Community Life:  Frank Obermeyer reported that the Halloween event was very successful that the Bouncy House is a great factor.  Thanks  goes out to Pavilion, Calle, and Bob Deck.  More thanks to ToHi Spa for gift bags, and for Graeter’s gift cards, Maureen Webb who helped to judge the costumes. Cinema in the City is now in the organization phase.  There will be meetings to help pick movies and raise money etc.

CIP: Russ Ferneding… He is open for business; send him ideas for projects that will improve the community. Kurt and Jim did go to a meeting to apply for possible City money.  The items they noted were refurbishing the steps and archway over the entrance to business district. The city did contact Jim for clarifications on the proposal. This would probably be for 2017 or 2018. It’s a wait and see.
Jim Steiner reported that it is the last month for Mt. Adams Walks which is in its 9th season. Meet at Mt. Adams Bar and Grill on Sunday at 1pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm.   After the meeting Cynthia Ingram spoke about voting and her candidacy.

